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DECEMBER 2019 NEWSLETTER 
 
 

Members and Friends of the Italian Center...  Wishing you and your family a holiday season filled with lots of love, 
happiness and joyful memories!  Thank you for the continued support…  Dylan Harris, Secretary 
 

 
 
 
 

Newsletter Committee Report 

December/January - Events 

Friday Night Dinner 5:00PM – 9:00PM / Dancing 8:00PM – 11:00PM 
 

December 6 - Cruise Control  January 17 - Cruise Control 
December 20 - Midnight Image January 31 - Jungle Love 
December 27 - Jungle Love 

 
Wednesday Family Pasta Night (5:30PM - 8:00PM) 
Thursday Pizza Night with DJ Dave Music & Sing Along (5:30PM - 8:00PM) 

 
For Reservations: 845-454-1492 Ext. 3 or www.theitaliancenter.com 
___________________________________________________________________________ 
 

December 2 - Ladies Auxiliary Meeting (7:00PM) - Famous Cookie Auction 
December 3 - Members Meeting Night (6:00PM) - Joe Fiacco at 845-471-3965 
December 9 - Riverbank Banjo Band (7:00PM - 9:00 PM) | Happy Hour (4:30PM- 8:00PM) 
December 13 - Ladies Auxiliary Christmas Party (6:00PM) 
December 14 - Children’s Christmas Party (2:00PM to 5:00PM) 
December 16 - Riverbank Banjo Band (7:00PM - 9:00 PM) | Happy Hour (4:30PM- 8:00PM) 
December 17 - Provincial Night: Annual Christmas Provincial - Joe Fiacco at 845-471-3965 
December 18 - Pirandello Institute Dinner Night (6:00PM) 
December 22 - Member’s Christmas Party (12:00PM to 4:00PM) 
 
January 6 - Ladies Auxiliary Meeting (7:00PM) 
January 7 - Members Meeting Night (6:00PM) - Joe Fiacco at 845-471-3965 
January 12 - Jet’s Giants Pool - Franco Giangrasso at 845-494-9493 
January 21 - Italian Movie Night (6:30PM - Doors Open | 7:00PM - Movie) 
January 28 - Provincial Night: Bologna - Joe Fiacco at 845-471-3965 
 

Happy Hours (4:30PM - 8:00PM) | Saturday Lunch (11:30AM - 2:00PM) 
Happy Hours are closed on Tuesday… Special Member Pricing and Limited Bar Menu. 

Everyone is welcomed to the Saturday Lunch. 

https://www.facebook.com/ItalianCenterPoughkeepsie/
http://www.theitaliancenter.com/
http://www.theitaliancenter.com/membership.html
http://www.theitaliancenter.com/


As 2019 draws to a close, I would like to say thank you to all members and to the Board of Trustees for the 
opportunity to serve as President of the Executive Board. It’s hard to believe that 2019 has passed so quickly, 
but when I look back, I am grateful to all those members with whom I have worked, and happy to have 
accomplished so much. 
 
In 2019 we have brought back Saturday Lunch, we have initiated Happy Hour for members to share, Family 
Pasta Night and Thursday Sing Along and Pizza Night. 
 
Thank you to Toni Ann Perry and the Ladies Auxiliary for initiating Italian Movie Night and helping serve at 
the Family Night pasta buffet. 
 
Moreover, we continue our Friday dinner and dancing and providing top shelf entertainment. Performances by 
The Chicago Nine Tribute Band and Keith Dougherty’s “Bachelorette Party” were wonderful.  We plan to have 
more such performances in the future. 
 
This December let’s enjoy all those things mentioned above, but not forget that the Children’s Christmas party 
will take place Saturday, December 14th, and the annual Member’s Christmas part will happen a week later, on 
Sunday, December 22nd. We are also hosting Sheriff Butch Anderson’s “Nourish Your Neighbor” food and toy 

drive at the Italian Center on December 11th. The Ladies Auxiliary Annual Christmas Party 
will be held on Friday, December 13th and our Club will be closed to the public on this date. 
 
With all that we have accomplished, we still face the challenges of sustaining membership 
and maintain our extraordinary facility. Pat Fasolino (man of many talents) deserves our 
thanks and appreciation for all he has done to maintain its operation and at the same time 
keep up with the seasonal beautification projects that help make us “The Gem of Downtown 
Poughkeepsie”. 
 

In 2019, we have worked hard to bring back many of those ‘Club’ activities that our members have requested, 
especially the family-oriented 
activities.  We can only hope for our 
members to take full advantage to 
their Club, and we will continue to 
encourage more membership-oriented 
activities as we also continue to grow 
our membership. 

 
I hope to see you at the Club during the Christmas Holidays and wish you all a very Merry Christmas and 
Happy New Year.  BUON NATALE. Franco Giangrasso, President 

We will continue to offer Members an opportunity to use their Club throughout December and hopefully 
through 2020. I say hopefully, because it will all depend on Member participation.  Check the event listings 
often and join the Members and their family and friends, who thoroughly enjoy our Club. 
 
Come Mondays and enjoy the Riverbank Banjo Band and let’s not forget Happy Hour from 4:30 – 8:00 every 
day but Friday. 
 
On Wednesday, Chairpersons Brian Mora and Paul Rinaldi host our Family Pasta Nights and Thursday 
evenings bring family and friends in for Pizza Night with music provided by DJ Dave (Dave Vandewater). 
 
Once again check your events list and our website for Friday Dinner and Dancing. 
 

President’s Letter 

1st Vice President’s Letter 



I would like to thank the Ladies Auxiliary for their help on Wednesdays and for their Italian Movie nights 
which are scheduled on the third Tuesday of each month. 
 
December is a very special time of year when we host a Children’s Christmas Party, Saturday, December 14th, 
and our Member’s Christmas Party on Sunday, December 22nd.  Buon Natale!  Nick Conte, 1st Vice President 
 

As always, we hope our newsletters provide not only information on upcoming events but also deeper insights 
into the heart of the Club – its Membership and its Spirit. 
 
We appreciate your continued support and value your input/feedback…  Dylan Harris, Secretary 
 

Ciao miei amici del Ladies Auxiliary! 
 
It’s hard to believe that we are in the last month of 2019 and another decade will be passing.  December is a 
busy month for us, but I hope to see many of you at our last meeting of the year or at our Christmas Party.   
 
Directly after our next meeting, which will be held on Monday, December 2nd at 7:00, we will be holding our 
famous cookie auction.  If you are new to the Ladies Auxiliary, the cookie auction is one of our organization’s 
fundraisers and the cookies are supplied by you, the members.  You can bring in a tray of homemade cookies or 
other sweets which will be auctioned off.  It’s a great way to show off your baking skills and also purchase 
some things that you would not bake yourselves.  The more bakers we have the more available to auction.  
Please consider bringing in a tray or basket of your holiday sweets.   
 
On Friday, December 13th we will be holding our annual Christmas Party.  We have a wonderful menu starting 
with Shrimp Cocktail, Fried Calamari and a Cheese Display at our cocktail hour.  Then we will sit for a salad 
and two pastas served family style and then a plated dinner; your choice being: Sliced Bistro Steak // Roasted 
Chicken // Salmon with Lemon Sauce to be served with Roasted Potatoes and Sautéed Green Beans.  Music for 
our dancing pleasure will be provided by The Chain Gang.  Cocktail hour will kick off at 6:00 with dinner and 
dancing to follow.  To ensure success of this event, this is opened to members and guests.  The cost is $35 per 
person and $30 for members who have purchased two raffle ticket booklets.  If you will not be at the December 
Meeting, please email or call me and let me know that you want to attend.  Also, if you have a group, please let 
me know as well so we can reserve a table for your party. 
 
It is at our Christmas Party that we pull the raffle tickets to see who has won the $100, $250, or $500 grand 
prize.  We also make our annual donation to the Italian Center at this event. 
 
At our last meeting, which was held Monday, November 4th, we had our Provincial Dinner.  I am excited to say 
that many of you came and joined us in “A Taste of Sicily”.  I helped in the preparation of the food and many 
members came in early to give a hand in the kitchen or to help with setting the tables.  As this was the first 
event of this kind where we had a guest chef (me), I am looking forward to improving on what was a nice 
gathering of members and friends.  Thank you to all who helped and a special thanks to Anita Cillo who worked 
her magic putting together baskets to be raffled off.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        
 
On Monday, November 18th our annual Vendor Fair was held.  Gloria Fiore has done a great job heading this 
event for the past few years.  Although the weather did not cooperate as we would have liked, many did come to 
start off their holiday shopping early.  Thank you Gloria for all your tireless effort in making this as successful 
as it has become. 
 

Secretary’s Letter 

Ladies Auxiliary - President’s Letter 



We held our monthly Italian Film Night on Tuesday, the 19th and we had a very nice crowd, many of whom 
brought foods for all to share.  Thank you all for helping make this one of our growing cultural and social 
events.  I look forward to another year, starting in January. 
 

At the writing of this newsletter, tonight many of our members and I will be 
going to pay our respects to Louise Damico, who passed away on 
November 19th (Obituary).  I am highlighting this in this newsletter because 
many members have asked who she was.  If you came to the Pink Auction 
you may have seen Louise.   Although she had just gotten out of the 

hospital after having surgery, she came to the meeting sporting a cane for support.  She 
really wanted to be there, and this was to be her last meeting.  When we held our pizza and 
dinners before our meetings, you may remember Louise being the woman who brought in 
her hot peppers and wild mushrooms to share.  She and her husband would go mushroom 
hunting and after Tony, her husband, died, she continued with the tradition.  She was a 
wonderful lady and a wonderful member and will be missed. 
 
Lest I forget: The Ladies Auxiliary has been contributing Christmas presents to The Children’s Home in 
Poughkeepsie for many years.  Carol Cecchini has always been at the helm of this donation event and will again 
collect and deliver the “new and unwrapped” presents to The Children’s Home.  This year there are few, if any, 
infants and toddlers in residence; most of the children are in their teens so we ask that you keep this in mind 
when making your donation purchase.  You can bring your gift to our meeting on December 2nd or our 
Christmas Party on December 13th.  If you cannot make it to either of these, but would like to donate something, 
please email or call me and we can make arrangements to get your donation. 
 
I want to wish you and your families a wonderful and blessed Christmas and may you bring in the New Year 
with good health and peace.  A Presto…  Toni Ann Perry, President, Ladies Auxiliary 
 

Please take a moment to update your member information…  If you have had some changes or simply would 
like to update your information with us, please send us an email at membership@theitaliancenter.com. 
 
If you or someone you know would like to join, click the following to access the Membership Application. 
 
Please contact Nick Liguori at nfliguori@yahoo.com or call 845-309-2054 to help with the Membership 
Committee and/or provide ideas on how to attract and sustain good Members. 
 
Along these lines I offered these ideas last month and again I’ll highlight: 
 

ASK SOMEONE TO JOIN OUR CLUB 
 

ASK SOMEONE TO ADVERTISE IN OUR NEWSLETTER 
 

BECOME AN ITALIAN CENTER BOOSTER 
 

GET SOMEONE TO READ OUR MONTHLY NEWSLETTER 
 
The Club wants to be something special in the lives of its members and the community – get involved – make it 
happen – it can and should be Great! 
 
 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 
 
The membership of the Italian Center would like to welcome our newest members!  We are all very pleased that 
you joined our club and hope you participate and volunteer in the many activities and events.  We also hope you 

Membership Committee Report 

https://www.legacy.com/obituaries/poughkeepsiejournal/obituary.aspx?n=louise-dougherty-damico-honey&pid=194492227&fhid=31096
mailto:membership@theitaliancenter.com
http://nebula.wsimg.com/0e3b98250d9c3725e3bddd7d48e70b94?AccessKeyId=1D877717177D1C3184B6&disposition=0&alloworigin=1
mailto:nfliguori@yahoo.com


bring your family and friends to your club and sponsor some new members.  A special thanks to our current 
members who told you about our club and sponsored your membership. 
 

Congratulations to all our new members for becoming the best part of our club, the membership! 
 

The Nominating Committee would like to inform all members that there will be a total of three 3-Year Trustee 
positions on the Board of Trustees that will voted on at the next Member Meeting. 
 

The following Trustees terms will be expiring on December 31, 2019: 
• Franco Giangrasso | Nick Liguori | Carmine Mastrangelo 
 

The following members’ names have been nominated: 
• Rick Bottini | Ernie Bruno | Franco Giangrasso | Nick Liguori 

Carmine Mastrangelo | Jack Peluse | Brian Mora | Joe Pantaleo 
 
Please plan on attending the member meeting on Tuesday, December 3, 2019.  Thank you. 
 

Al Roberts, Nominating Committee   John Mazzetti, Nominating Committee 
(914) 475-4151 | aroberts@srddlaw.com  (845) 797-5506 | john.mazzetti@yahoo.com 

 

Convalescing at Home 
Carmine Iadarola, Jr. | Giulio DiGiacomo | Sheldon ‘Jiggs’ Vetter 

 

Residing at Assisted Living Facilities 
Vincent Gabriele | Joe Dolce | Joseph Petito 

 

Deceased 
Alfredo F. Genovese (Obituary) | Alfred O. Umscheid (Obituary) 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Deceased Members October 2018 – October 2019 

Anthony Comunale | Albert T. DeMarco, Sr. | Edward Kirby | Forrest Cousins | Lawrence Natoli 
John Fiore, Sr. |  Louis Nazzaro | Salvatore Gallo | Anthony Stortini | Americo Imperatore 

 
 

Alfred F. Genovese (Obituary), 96, of Hyde Park and a former long-time Stanfordville 
resident died on November 21, 2019 at Northern Dutchess Hospital in Rhinebeck.  Born 
May 26, 1923 in the Bronx, he was the son of the late Anthony and Rosa Colitti Genovese. 
He was a graduate of the Manhattan High School of Aviation Trades.  He proudly served in 
the United States Navy during World War II. Serving in the South Pacific, he was assigned 
to PBY Catalinas rescuing downed airmen during the war.  Community service was 
important to Al and through the years he served the Italian Center. 
 
 

 

Wellness Committee Report 

Special Notice - Elections of 2020 Trustees 

mailto:aroberts@srddlaw.com
mailto:john.mazzetti@yahoo.com
https://www.legacy.com/obituaries/poughkeepsiejournal/obituary.aspx?n=alfred-f-genovese&pid=194532920&fhid=5734
https://www.legacy.com/obituaries/poughkeepsiejournal/obituary.aspx?n=alfred-otto-umscheid&pid=194546148
https://www.legacy.com/obituaries/poughkeepsiejournal/obituary.aspx?n=alfred-f-genovese&pid=194532920&fhid=5734
http://www.legacy.com/memorial-sites/navy/
http://www.legacy.com/memorial-sites/ww2/


Alfred O. Umscheid (Obituary), 76, of Hopewell Junction, NY, passed away 
unexpectedly on November 23, 2019.  Al was a long-time member and active in many 
Clubs and activities. In lieu of flowers, Alfred's children would be grateful for small 
donations to charities that support causes of interest to Alfred, including the Hudson 
Valley Chapter of the Alzheimer’s Association (https://www.alz.org/hudsonvalley), and/or 
the Dr. Bacile Scholarship Fund (http://www.theitaliancenter.com/scholarship.html). 
 
 
 

The Annual Children’s Christmas Party will take place at the Italian Center on 
Saturday, December 14th from 2:00PM to 5:00PM.  The party is open to all children 
and grandchildren of Italian Center and Ladies Auxiliary members and every child must 
be registered to ensure that they receive a gift from Santa. 
 
Members’ children are free, however there is a small fee of $10.00 for grandchildren of 
members of the Ladies Auxiliary and the Italian Center. 
 
It will be a great time as always… with music, food, entertainment and Santa will be 
arriving during the festivities! 
 

Each child must be registered before Saturday, December 7th, so please submit the form and/or  contact 
Franco Giangrasso at 845-494-9493 or his main elf, Tony Giammatteo, at 845-518-8149 as soon as possible. 
 
Member’s Name________________________________________________ Number of Children ______ 
 
Child’s Name______________________________________ Boy or Girl________ Child’s Age _______  
Child’s Name______________________________________ Boy or Girl________ Child’s Age _______  
Child’s Name______________________________________ Boy or Girl________ Child’s Age _______  
Child’s Name______________________________________ Boy or Girl________ Child’s Age _______  
 

LAST CALL…  FOR THE SUPER 150 CLUB!  I am pleased to announce the 22nd Annual Club drawing for 
this year. Just like last year, the “Super 150 Club” will offer only 150 tickets at $150 per ticket. 
 
All drawings will take place at the Italian Center on Tuesday, December 3, 2019 at 8:00pm.  You do not 
need to be present to win. 
 
We will be offering 12 cash prizes totaling $11,250: 1st Place Prize $5,000, 2nd Place Prize $2,000, 3rd Place 
Prize $1,000, Four (4) 4th Place Prizes of $500 each, Five (5) 5th Place Prizes of $250. All the net proceeds 
go to the Club’s Building Fund.  
 
If you would like a ticket or have any questions, please contact Ray Raiche at 845-379-0220 or 
ray@raichelawfirm.com. 
 
As always, we would like to thank you and our Italian Center Friends for your continued support and wish you 
the very best of luck in this year’s “Super 150 Club” drawing.  Ray Raiche - Chairman, Super 150 Club 
 
 
 

Super 150 Club Fundraiser 

Children’s Christmas Party 

https://www.legacy.com/obituaries/poughkeepsiejournal/obituary.aspx?n=alfred-otto-umscheid&pid=194546148
https://www.alz.org/hudsonvalley
http://www.theitaliancenter.com/scholarship.html
mailto:ray@raichelawfirm.com


Thank you to the below advertisers for their generous support which helps the club provide our members and 
community with many Italian events and activities.  We encourage our membership and all readers of our 
newsletter to support these great businesses.  Full advertisements can be viewed in the Patrons and Supporters 
section of this newsletter and also viewed on www.theitaliancenter.com. 
 
 

FRIENDLY AUTO GROUP  | MICHAEL TORSONE MEMORIAL FUNERAL HOME, INC. 
 

WILLIAM G. MILLER & SON FUNDERAL HOME, INC.  | SEVEN BRIDGES WEALTH ADVISORS 
 

PRIME WEALTH MANAGEMENT | ARTHUR DEDOMINICIS, CPA  | CR PROPERTIES GROUP 
 

ADRIANA GALLO - INSURANCE AGENT | LOUISE MARCIGLIANO, LCSW 
 

MILTON HARDWARE & BUILDING SUPPLY  | SABIA AUTO EXCHANGE  
 

HYDE PARK BREWING COMPANY  | LEWIS & GREER, PC 
 

For advertising information, please contact Nick Liguori at nfliguori@yahoo.com or call 845-309-2054. 
 

ITALIAN CENTER ADVERTISING FORM 

For over a century, the Italian Center has served many members and the local community. It’s a well-
known Club that celebrates Italian customs, traditions and cultural heritage. Beyond that, it hosts events and 
provides activities that serve the public at large. Many directly and through our public newsletter and 
websites have contact with the Club. 

Your advertisement will be seen by our members and the public on “www.theitaliancenter.com” and in our 
monthly newsletter. These things are “online” and a link to your website will be provided. We strongly 
encourage our members, families, friends and the public to consider our advertisers. Please consider an ad 
in our publications/website. If you have any questions, please contact Nick Liguori, 845-309-2054 or 
nfliguori@yahoo.com. 

Advertisements are priced accordingly based on a ¼ print page being about 14 sq. inches in the Newsletter: 

For 12 months:  Quarter (¼) Page is $100, Half (½) Page is $200, Full Page is $400 
(Actual sizing may vary on the website with user settings, etc.) 

 
 
Business Name Website   

 

Contact    
 

Address    
 

Phone    
 

Ad Size    
 

Email    
 

Please send your ad copy including graphics and this information and your payment to: 
 

The Italian Center (Attn: Advertising Chairman), 227 Mill Street, Poughkeepsie, NY 12601 

Advertising Committee Report 

http://www.theitaliancenter.com/
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The membership of the Italian Center would like to thank the following Boosters who have contributed to 
our club so we can continue to provide many activities and events to our members and community. 

 
Thank you to all who have joined our Boosters, we recognize your generous contributions! 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

If you would like to join our Boosters, please send a check for $100, along with your name, phone, email 
and the name you would like listed to the Italian Center. 

 
 

All boosters and contributions will be listed for one year in our monthly newsletters. 

Name:    

Address:    

Phone:     

Email:     

Name to Appear of Booster List:     
 

Send to:  The Italian Center (Attn: Booster Chairman), 227 Mill Street, Poughkeepsie, NY 12601 
 

Our Provincial Nights are a great experience and have become a tradition here at our club, it’s one of the many 
ways we come together and celebrate our culture…  Join us at the next one, you won’t be disappointed! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Provincial Nights (Le serate provinciali) are amazing!  Your place at the Table Awaits! 
 

For reservations, please call Joe Fiacco at 845-471-3965 
 

http://www.comuni-italiani.it/index.html  |  https://www.tuttocitta.it/ 

Provincial Night Committee Report 

Region  Province Date  Chairman 
Calabria  Catanzaro TBD  Pat Fasolino 
Abbruzzo  Pescara TBD  Franco Giangrasso 
Campania  Napoli  TBD  Franco Giangrasso 
Puglia   Bari  TBD  Franco Giangrasso 
Sicily   Tutte  TBD  Franco Giangrasso 
Toscany  Firenze TBD  Franco Giangrasso 
Lombardy  Milano  TBD  Franco Giangrasso 
Veneto   Venizia TBD  Franco Giangrasso 
Liguria   Genovese TBD  Franco Giangrasso 
Lazio   Roma  TBD  Franco Giangrasso 
Emilia-Romagna Bologna TBD  Franco Giangrasso 
 

 
 

 

David and Anita Freer ($100)   Vincent and Barbara Corona ($100) 
Tony and Elizabeth Daniele ($100)  Nick Liguori and Family ($100) 
Umberto and Lisa Vecchiarelli ($100) John Bordi and Family ($100) 
Harry J. Stellar ($100)    Anonymous ($100) 
Anonymous ($250)     

Booster Committee Report 

http://www.comuni-italiani.it/index.html


The 85th Progressive Ball represents a long-held tradition that the founders of the Italian Center established; 
that the Center will honor its most outstanding members for their exemplary service and contributions to our 
organization. It has also been an opportunity for members to come together as a community and celebrate our 
heritage as well as the year’s honorees.  We wrote about it in last bulletin newsletter. 
 
Here are a few photos of this very special event: 
 
 

 
 
We honored two Members, Giuseppe Giangrasso and Vincent Corona (pictured bottom left), who have 
contributed so much to our Club and the Community and we enjoyed the evening immensely! 
 
 

 
 

85th Annual Progressive Ball - Saturday, October 26th 



A poignant song that metaphorically speaks to things we should consider while we satisfy our adult ambitions 
BALOCCHI E PROFUMI (As performed by Luciano Tajoli) (Submitted by Tony Daniele) 

https://youtu.be/GPbzzklGjT4 
 
Tutta sfolgorante è la vetrina 
Piena di balocchi e profumi. 
Entra con la mamma la 
bambina 
Tra lo sfolgorio di quei lumi. 
"comanda, signora?" 
"cipria e colonia coty". 
"mamma", mormora la bambina 
Mentre pieni di pianto ha gli 
occhi, 
"per la tua piccolina 
Non compri mai balocchi, 
Mamma, tu compri soltanto 
I profumi per te". 
Ella, nel salotto profumato 
Ricco di cuscini di seta, 
Porge il labbro tumido al 
peccato 
Mentre la bambina indiscreta 
Dischiude quel nido 
Pieno d'odor di coty. 
"mamma", mormora la bambina 
Mentre pieni di pianto ha gli 
occhi, 
"per la tua piccolina 
Non compri mai balocchi, 
Mamma, tu compri soltanto 
I profumi per te". 
Esile, agonizza la bambina, 
Or la mamma non è più ingrata. 
Corre a vuotar tutta la vetrina 
Per la sua figliola malata. 
"amore mio bello, 
Ecco i balocchi per te". 
"grazie" mormora la bambina, 
Vuole toccare quei balocchi, 
Ma il capo già reclina 
E già socchiude gli occhi. 
Piange la mamma, pentita, 
Stringendola al cuor! 

 

 
Tajoli adds comment and a personal 

story before singing.  I’d translate but 
I’ll let that be some homework for those 

wishing to improve their Italian. 
 

For more Tajoli on Youtube 
 

For more info on Tajoli 
 

To me Claudio Villa was more a 
character figure like Frank Sinatra and 

Luciano Tajoli more a Perry Como. 
 

I offer Tajoli because like Como he 
came from humble beginnings to earn 

admiration and fame that wasn’t overly 
ostentatious.  He represents an “Italian 

Culture” many of us can relate to. 
 

And because when he was in his prime 
his voice was very sweet and worth a 

listen.  He conveyed special poignancy 
and true humble Italian emotion.  His 

“Spazzacamino” a good example 
 

So glittering is the store window 
filled with toys and perfumes, 
in goes the mom with her 
daughter, 
in the midst of those gleaming 
lights 
she orders : Madam, 
powder, cologne and Coty  
Mommy, whispers the child 
while her eyes fill with tears, 
for your little girl 
you never buy any toys. 
Mommy, you only buy 
perfumes for yourself ! 
She, in the fragrant parlor 
abundant with cushions and silks, 
offers her plump lips to sin, 
while the child, indiscreet, 
half-closes that doorway 
full of Coty fragrance... 
Mommy, whispers the child 
while her eyes fill with tears, 
for your little girl 
you never buy any toys. 
Mommy, you only buy 
perfumes for yourself ! 
Frail, the child is dying, 
now the mom is no longer selfish, 
she rushes to purchase all the toys 
in display 
for her ailing daughter. 
My dearest love, here are the toys 
for you ! 
Thank you, whispers the child ; 
she’d like to fondle those toys, 
but she lays down her head instead 
and her eyes are already closing. 
Full of regret, the mom starts 
crying 
while holding her close to her 
heart... 
https://lyricstranslate.com 
 

 
Members and Friends of the Italian Center… The following patrons of our newsletter and website merit your 
consideration if you are looking for providers of goods and services. These patrons have established businesses 

Newsletter Submissions 

https://youtu.be/GPbzzklGjT4
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https://lyricstranslate.com/en/balocchi-e-profumi-toys-and-perfumes.html


and speak for themselves, but we do sincerely say their generosity and community spirit is reflected well in their 
support of our club. Again, please consider them when appropriate. 
 
Thank you to the below patrons and supporters and much appreciation to our members and friends for 
considering these fine businesses and professionals. 
 
Advertisements are linked to the patron’s website, so please check them out and thank you for the support! 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Patrons and Supporters 
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https://hydeparkbrewing.com/
http://www.milton-hardware.com/
http://www.yourretirement.com/
http://www.artcpa.com/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.wmgmillerfuneralhome.com/


 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.friendlyautogroupny.com/
http://www.crproperties.com/
mailto:ldmarcig@gmail.com


 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

http://www.davidmazzetti.com/
https://agents.allstate.com/shari-zimmerman-mahopac-ny.html


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

https://www.facebook.com/sabiaautoexchange
https://www.facebook.com/sabiaautoexchange

